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September 15, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about selective prosecution. The rule of law requires

reasonably uniform application of justice. Presently the DOJ is failing

around immigration with vicious prosecution of minor offenses, excusing

terrible treatment by decades old minor convictions and trolling through

thousands of forms looking for minor errors all while pushing quotas on

judges to increase convictions rather than justice. The DOJ is also fail-

ing around gun laws even though Attorney General Sessions identified this

failing in March there remains essentially no enforcement of accuracy on

background check form 4473. The worst failing of justice might be around

corruption where you have threatened and complained to shut down inves-

tigations of the shocking corruption throughout your administration. This

was highlighted by a recent Republican spreadsheet outlining the many

corruption cases a Democratic congress might reasonably investigate.

Please assure me that you will not obstruct justice.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from the rule of law.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


